Update on Housing, Foreclosure, Utility Moratoriums and Available Assistance
The NYS utility moratorium expired in December 2021; the residential foreclosure and eviction moratorium expires January 15, 2022.  County and state rental relief funds for the lowest income tenants have been depleted, although there are still resources for moderate income tenants and lower income homeowners. Additionally, some utility assistance is available.  
· The New York moratorium on COVID-related residential evictions and foreclosures expires January 15, 2022.  The law prevents landlords from evicting tenants who submit a hardship declaration to their landlords or the courts and may stop a case from moving forward. The Tenant Defense Project continues to provide free legal assistance for Monroe County tenants facing eviction proceedings.
· The  Monroe County's Emergency Rental Assistance Program, which served low-income (less than 80% Area Median Income) tenants with rental arrears due to COVID-related loss of income, stopped taking applications in November due to depletion of funds. A similar NYS initiative that serves localities without their own rent relief project also stopped taking applications in November for most counties, including all in the Finger Lakes region.   Both programs have applied for additional funds from the Treasury Department. The state-funded Supplemental Emergency Rental Assistance program for moderate income (80% to 120% AMI) tenants with COVID-related arrears is still accepting applications.   
· The New York State Homeowner Assistance Fund (NYS HAF), dedicated to assisting homeowners who are at risk of default, foreclosure, or displacement because of a financial hardship caused by the COVID-19 pandemic, started taking applications January 3, 2022.  The program serves homeowners whose household income is equal to or less than 100% of the Area Median Income and provides up to $50,000 to cover eligible expenses including mortgage payments, property taxes, condo and coop fees, manufactured home loans, monthly lot rents, and installment contracts.
· Utility moratorium protections that protected customers in arrears due to a COVID-19 related loss of income expired December 21, 2021. 
· Funding is still available to help low-income households that have who are eligible for the Home Energy Assistance Program (HEAP) and behind on their heating utility bills, but that do not qualify for the utility assistance offered by New York's Emergency Rental Assistance Program. The funding covers all accumulated heating utility arrears up to $10,000. Additionally, HEAP began accepting emergency benefit applications on January 3, 2022 for New Yorkers who have already used up their regular benefit and who are now facing a heating emergency. Households may apply through their county social services department by telephone or in-person. A list of local offices by county can be found here.  
· The State also launched a new Low-Income Household Water Assistance Program that provides eligible low-income New Yorkers with up $2,500 for drinking water arrears and $2,500 for wastewater arrears. Applications started being accepted December 1, 2021.  

